FRENCH HILL 2ND DISTRICT, ARKANSAS

COMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES

COMMITTEE WHIP

SUBCOMMITTEE ON CAPITAL MARKETS, SECURITIES, AND INVESTMENT

SUBCOMMITTEE ON MONETARY POLICY AND TRADE

SUBCOMMITTEE ON TERRORISM AND ILLICIT FINANCE



Congress of the United States

House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515

October 27, 2017

Washington, DC Office 1229 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 Phone: (202) 225–2506 Fax: (202) 225–5903

> CONWAY DISTRICT OFFICE 1105 DEER STREET, SUITE 12 CONWAY, AR 72032 PHONE: (501) 358–3481 FAX: (501) 358–3494

LITTLE ROCK DISTRICT OFFICE

1501 NORTH UNIVERSITY AVENUE, SUITE 630
LITTLE ROCK, AR 72207
PHONE: (501) 324–5941
FAX: (501) 324–6029

Mr. Rod Salley Acting Director of Government Relations and Public Policy United States Postal Service 475 L'enfant Plaza SW, Rm 10804 Washington, DC 20260-0004

Dear Mr. Salley:

I write to request information regarding the possible relocation of a U.S. Post Office located at 5420 Kavanagh Blvd in Little Rock, Arkansas.

I have been contacted regarding this facility by a number of constituents including senior state and local elected officials, business owners, and neighborhood associations, who are concerned about the future of this facility. It has come to the attention of the individuals in this neighborhood, known as "the Heights," that this post office may be closing in December of this year due to a lease that has not yet been renegotiated. Losing this facility which has been a cornerstone of this community for 53 years, would be detrimental to not just the Heights but the entirety of central Little Rock.

These individuals expressed to me the importance of this facility to their ability to engage and do business within the community. They have also expressed an interest in maintaining a facility in this immediate vicinity should the 5420 Kavanagh Blvd location be forced to close.

I respectfully ask that you be in touch with my staff member, Leigh Anna Gildner to provide an update regarding the status of this post office. She may be reached by phone at (501) 324-5941 and by email at leighanna.gildner@mail.house.gov.

Sincerely,

French Hill

Member of Congress

cc: Dimitry Pompée, USPS Government Relations Kathy McAlister, USPS Manager, Consumer and Industry Contact

unch His